MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THORPE SALVIN PARISH COUNCIL HELD AT ST. PETER’S CHURCH ON MONDAY 10th October 2022

Present: Cllrs. J Cox (Chair), Mr A Colclough, Ms M Johnson and Mr M Collingwood.
In Attendance: Clerk to the Council
Borough Councillor Tim Baum-Dixon. 
There were 13 members of the public present.

62/22 Welcome to the public 
The Chairman welcomed parish residents from the West Thorpe area of the Parish who had come to raise their concerns about the recent fires which were discussed.  Once brought to the attention of the Parish Clerk and Councillors immediate action had taken place with contact made to organisations and individuals who could help.  Tim Baum- Dixon our Ward Councillor had also taken up this matter as we were to learn when he addressed those present outlining the progress so far and the different agencies now involved.  

This problem has been ongoing over a number of years.   Apart from the burning of waste the fire damaged asbestos cement sheeting and roofing were considered potentially a health hazard in windy conditions and concern was raised that the HSE had not been involved.  Residents have complained of health issues due to the smoke.

An email from Alexander Stafford was read out giving details of a meeting on Friday and explaining that air pollution tests are being arranged.    Everyone is invited to email him with any questions so that he can represent views and concerns.

The Chairman expressed surprise and concern that in a conversation with a West Thorpe resident it had been said that residents felt neglected by the Parish Council which councillors did not consider correct. West Thorpe had for 50 years a Councillor on the Parish Council, the Chairman stated that there may be a vacancy in the coming months and an application from a resident of West Thorpe would be welcomed.

Another site for burning was mentioned at Crowhill which is in Harthill.

Residents from West Thorpe felt the noticeboard was in the wrong place and agreed to let the clerk know of any suggestions of a suitable alternate site.

The council were asked if they would support trying to get a police station back in Dinnington which they would.

63/22 To receive any apologies for absence
Apologies were received from Councillor Mr M Pearson.

64/22 To Declare any interests necessary for this meeting and to identify any agenda items from which the press and public should be excluded due to the confidential nature of the business.
There Chairman declared an interest in the payment of Mark Hickton.

65/22 To approve the minutes of the meeting held on 11th July 2022
The minutes of the meeting held on 11th July, which had previously been circulated to members were confirmed as a true record and were signed.

66/22 Matters Arising
a) Sorby Field - Play Area report, repairs to play equipment/safety matting.
Councillor Colclough reported on the inspection report explaining that outstanding items are low risk and that the base has still not been done and needs digging out, Councillors agreed to ask Mark to do it.  The chain on the circuit is worn and Councillor Colclough proposed we ask Rotherham Metropolitan Borough Council to replace this, seconded by Councillor Johnson and agreed.

b) Village Maintenance - Litter Bins/ Bus Stop signs/Painting/Frame
The bin on Slaypit has been repaired in its present location following impact damage, Councillor Colclough will take this up again with Rotherham Metropolitan Borough Council.

The clerk was asked to chase up the bus stop sign outside Springfield Cottage which has still not been sorted.

The painting has been done and the frame is ready it just needs assistance in putting it up.

c) Website
The old site has been taken down and is easier to find.  The clerk puts the agendas, minutes and accounts on the site and Councillor Johnson offered to add latest news items to the website.	

67/22 Highways
a) Traffic Speed
Councillor Baum-Dixon has submitted everything.

b) Path in front of Sorby Field
The cost and funding could be significant, Councillors agreed it would be beneficial and be a Road Safety improvement. It was agreed that a Specification would be drawn up by the Chair and then it be sent out to Tender in order it could then be considered further.

c) Defective road sign on Harthill Road
This has been sorted.

d) Packman Lane.
Councillor Colclough reported that the temporary one-way system made it more usable and wondered if we could write to see if it may be possible to do this in the future.  Resolved – Councillors agreed Councillor Colclough draft a letter for the clerk to send to Councillor Baum-Dixon for submission.

68/22 Planning
a) New Applications
There were no new applications.

b) Decisions 
RB2022/ 0785 Demolition of a building and a new building to house a Swimming Pool - approved
RB2022/0784 Demolition of existing stables/store, erection of new stables/store – granted conditionally
RB2022/0986 Proposed two storey extension at 55 Common Road - Refused

c) Encroachment into woods
Rotherham Metropolitan Borough Council have been to site we have now been told and that they have issued a Planning Contravention Notice to which the site owner has responded stating the reasons for the spread into the woods and fields.  We will relate this to residents who brought this to our attention and councillors agreed that the Chairman will respond regarding their comments on the matter.      

[bookmark: _Hlk21346643]69/22 New Business
a) Ladyfield Road RMBC owned house
This is being dealt with by Rotherham Metropolitan Borough Council housing officers and should be taken off the agenda.

b) Wrought Iron Frame
This has been done.

c) Coronation Garden
Councillor Collingwood has a quote for £300 for a planter at the base of the sign to help protect the post.  Resolved Councillor Collingwood proposed this be accepted, seconded by Councillor Johnson and unanimously agreed.

The clerk was asked to write to Kassy asking if they have a maintenance scheme in place for tidying the garden as it is in need of weeding and tidying up and the Parish Council was led to believe that Thorpe in Bloom wanted to take responsibility of its upkeep.

d) Christmas
Councillor Pearson has offered to sort the tree and lights again.

e) Defibrillator
Councillor Collingwood has sorted this and agreed to complete the weekly check sheets.

f)  Fires and possible harmful Smoke coming from The Industrial Estate on Manor Road
This has already been discussed.

g) Road Sweep
Councillor Colclough proposed a sweep be arranged for the week of 19th December, this was unanimously agreed.

70/22 Finance
a) Bank account /Signatories
The balance in the current account is £13376.06 and the deposit account £5114.55.

b) Cheques to be signed
Cheques for September had been approved for M Welch £320.30, Spectrum £16.65 and this month M Welch £320.30, Business Streat £86.04 and M Collingwood £204 for defibrillator battery.

c) ICO
This has been renewed.

71/22 Report by Borough Councillors
Councillor Baum-Dixon reported that the Borough have increased the spending on verges and grass maintenance and they are able to carry out weeding and grubbing out, Slaypit Lane was suggested and if there are other areas Councillor Baum-Dixon asked to be notified.

There is funding available for capital spending and councillors have their budget.

The Police and Crime Commissioner is coming to Thorpe Salvin on 2nd November, the visit has been organised by Councillor Tim Bourne- Dixon, anyone wishing to attend is asked to contact him in the first instance.

Dog fouling problems were discussed and councillors will sort it.

72/22 Correspondence
Correspondence has been circulated.

a) Consultation on short term holiday lets - this has been circulated.

73/22 	Councillors items for discussion only.
There is to be a meeting of Borough Councillors with the clerk and Chairman on 3rd November in order that our Borough Councillors should get to know the Parish better. 

74/22 Date of next meeting 
Date of next meeting – Monday 14th November2022 
The meeting closed at 8.50pm

Signed

